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PREPARES FOR PETITION DRIVE

Hamden Citizens Focus on Outdated Document.

Hamden, CT – A multi-partisan group of residents has recently formed “Charter Reform Now” – an organization whose purpose is to “jump start” the process of charter review and amendment in Hamden.

Hamden’s Charter is its fundamental legal document, determining the Town’s form of government as well as the powers of elected and appointed officials, and the municipal rights of regular citizens.  The Charter is the highest form of local law on these and other important issues.

It has been over 25 years since Hamden last reviewed its Charter.  Over those decades, much has changed in Town and in the region.  Several provisions of the Charter have become obsolete; time has exposed original drafting errors; and Town officials routinely ignore other sections.  More fundamentally, the Charter no longer serves the best interests of the citizens of a town the size of Hamden.  It is evident to many residents that Hamden’s government is not working as openly, fairly and efficiently as it should; and an outmoded Charter is at the heart of that dysfunction. 

Charter review is the responsible thing to do at this time.  The review and amendment of a charter is a regular and routine function of local governments.  Currently, the neighboring towns of West Haven, Wallingford, Seymour and Derby are engaged in that process.  

Under Connecticut law, charter review is conducted by a “charter review commission” appointed by a town’s legislative body; and any proposed amendments are ultimately voted on by town residents at a referendum.  The first step in charter revision – the appointment of the charter review commission – can be taken either (1) through a 2/3 vote of the Legislative Council or (2) via citizen petition.  The appointment of a charter review commission does not imply that any particular amendments (or any amendments at all) are appropriate; it simply indicates that the Charter should be reviewed for improvement.  This is the limited first-step that we seek at this time.


In 2006, Legislative Council President, Al Gorman, appointed a Legislative Council Exploratory Committee to investigate the advisability of the Council appointing a charter review commission.  Press accounts at that time stated that the Exploratory Committee expected to report its findings in January 2007.  To date, the Exploratory Committee has not advised the Council or the people of Hamden of its view concerning charter review.


Charter Reform Now believes that the citizens of Hamden have waited too long for vital reforms necessary for the Charter to reflect the current needs of our Town.  In the absence of prompt Legislative Council action, Charter Reform Now will seek to compel the appointment of a charter review commission through the use of a citizen petition as provided for by Connecticut General Statutes Section 7-188.


The petition process will require the collection of approximately 3500 signatures from registered Hamden voters this Fall.  Hamden residents who are interested in assisting in this important undertaking may contact Charter Reform Now at  P.O. Box 185427, Hamden, CT  06518, or via email at charterreformnow@sbcglobal.net.

